

## "The Donald Abbott Flag"

Dearest Sparks Heritage Museum staff of our present and our future—

There was once a running club who brought their American flags to the Sparks Marina on June the 1<sup>st</sup>, 2014. The backbone of our nation's cherished equality, peace, prosperity, justice and freedom of our past, our present time and to our future has been in the hands and sacrifice of our courageous Firefighters, Police Officers, Medics and Military Personnel. Tragically, throughout our beautiful land of liberty in the year of 2014, especially in our own beloved city, our nation's heroes, our community's heroes stood alone on their thin lines with hate, being mocked and harassed by society. It is unacceptable that they have to hide their faces to stay safe off duty in the very cities they serve, nationwide.

The Sparks Marina Flag Runners Running Club started with three men who were longtime volunteers in our community and were helped in hard times by our nation's heroes in tragedies in their own lives. Robert Mead, from Reno, Nevada, Dan Sauceda, from a small Texas border town and Carlos Gaytan who emigrated to this country with just the clothes on his back and dreams in his heart.

Words can't convey how incredible Independence Day, 2015 was thanks to Mr. Donald Abbott. A longtime volunteer as well, Mr. Abbott rolled up his sleeves to get our community to show up with their American flags that historic 4<sup>th</sup> of July, 2015 day. Thanks to his inspiring photography and efforts, we, the people of Sparks, Nevada made history. That day our people of "The Rail City" ran the Sparks Marina as proud Americans for the first time ever. Refusing to accept rewards or money, Mr. Abbott literally kicked in the door for the Century of Thanks to even happen. Gender, race, political beliefs or religion mattered not; for it was a day we would all run and stand for our first responders, peace officers and military personnel together and the thin lines they no longer stand alone on.

After the flag run, a joint U.S. Marine Corps and Sparks Fire Department Honor Guard retired the flags that made it around the Sparks Marina daily for a year. Rob's flag went to the family of a fallen firefighter in Ireland, Dan's flag went to his grandfather, a Korean War Veteran's grave marker in Texas. Carlos' flag he ran with for a year went to the REMSA medics who saved his life in 2013. Sparks Fire Department's Station #1 flag that their legendary firefighters ran with that Independence Day went to another fallen firefighter in Ireland.

As predicted, we were called to serve the clover in their trying times for public safety. It turns out, Firefighters in the Bray Fire Brigade in Ireland are always on duty. They are desperately understaffed. And so to support them, we the people of Sparks, Nevada ran up the ancient and misty Brayhead trail with fellow Americans throughout Ireland who joined us, along the cliffs with the Irish, their nation's heroes, in a storm, waves crashing against the cliffs. It was so breathtaking to see a whole community running with their Irish flags and us, with our American flags, from Greystones to Bray. We remember looking back and seeing Irish flags chasing us as far as the eye could see. There was mud, there was blood and there was nothing but laughter, unity and joy. We did this, this was thanks to the people of Sparks for running with us after all those times throughout the previous year we were spat at or disrespected. The Flag Runners tried to give up numerous times but the people of Sparks wouldn't let us.

Every donated flag needs to have a nickname. It is essential to prevent confusion from the many of other flags we send off to inspirational people both at home and abroad to people and communities in hard times. Sparks Police Department just sent off their French flag they raised over Headquarters to support the people of Paris in the wake of the November, 2015 terror attacks.

Henceforth, this flag, raised in honor of Sparks Fire Department for all they do shall be nicknamed the "Donald Abbott flag." Like most families in the City of Sparks, Donald comes from a wholesome and hard-working family. His father served with the Army Air Force in the European Campaign of World War II. People of the Sparks Heritage museum, with this gift from us to you, nicknamed after an inspiring citizen in our midst, you have been challenged to partake in the Century of Thanks. There are only nine other Century of Thanks flags to be ran with for the next 100 years. For a Century, please vote a different inspirational Nevadan firefighter to run with this flag every Memorial Day, for the following Independence Day at noon.